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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: March 6th 2012

	Present :        Paul Wood, Clare Smith, Paul Sugden, Paul Stephens, Emma O’Looney,  Malcolm Pickering, Diane Haggar

	Apologies:    Matthew Rutter,  Alison Weston, Eddie Winslow,  Abigail Bailey 
In attendance: Alison Bennett

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  February 7th.  Agreed. 
	

	2
	Matters Arising: 
i. Proposed Lido relays date of 22 April clashes with the London Marathon. Paul St. to suggest April 15th to Pete. 
ii. Paul W to inform Pete S and Neil C of Committee decision as regards coaching jackets.

iii. Otley AC had expressed initial reservations about Nikos’ proposal regarding the new Chevin running group. If Otley are strongly opposed, then Nikos will be asked not to nominate IH as an associated club.  
	Paul St
Paul W

Paul W                                      

	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month - February. 7 Nominations received:
· Tom Adams for various wins, including Ilkley Moor Fell race.
· Jann Smith – Rombalds Stride result

· Andy Jackson – Rombalds and Peco results

· Pete Shields – Rombalds result

· Nikos Georgiadis – enthusiasm and encouragement, night runs

· Paul and Shirley – Fell Race organisation
The HoM awards went to Tom Adams and Chris Cox
Paul W expresses his reservations about the process for nominating and choosing the HoM. Agreed that Paul W, Paul St and AB would discuss further and report back to the May Committee.

2. Officers and Captains Reports and Matters Arising – The reports were noted(and are attached below. Paul W noted the Sportmaker course which 5 people had attended. The course was aimed at motivating people to volunteer. Whilst worthwhile, the Cttee was not certain it would be of great value to IH.
3. Harriers Races:

· Fell race was once again successful, with positive feedback. Paul W is pursuing disciplinary action against a Wharfedale Harriers member who ran the course without an entry. Nature England now has to be consulted as part of the permit process.
· Lido Relays – see matters arising above.
· Badgerstone Relays. It appears that Airenteers have organised an event on the same day. We are trying to get them to reschedule.

· Entries for the trail race are now open.

4. Wharfedale Activities Group (WAG)
Alison Bennet reported on the meeting she had attended. She noted the group was more organised and active since the arrival of James Heddon in the new post of Sports Develpment worker.  Items included the various sporting events to celebrate the Olympics; the Literature Festival event on June 16th – Stanza Stones performance – where the organisers are looking for help from runners and cyclists – for example to “visit the Ilkley Stanza Stones and bring back their favourite word or very short phrase from the poems (the poems will be carved into rocks)... and to undertake other activities. 
Nominations for “Volunteer Awards” were also being sought. Agreed that Alison would post on Forum and Facebook.
	AB

PS/PW/AB
AB

	4
	Developing the Club.  
6 Month Review: At the beginning of the year, the Committee had agreed to focus on three specific matters – communications, coaching, and Olympic year activities. It was agreed progress had been made on all three. Most of the Olympic year activities were being pursued under the WAG banner. The idea of a family event at the track was still supported, but rather tha travel eg to Keighley, it was felt there would be more support if it was on the grass at Ben Rhydding. A volunteer organiser would be sought. Paul W to post on Forum/Facebook.

Regarding Coaching, the need and opportunities are understood. Work is ongoing with John Dennis at Keighley to establish a course for Ilkley (and other local clubs) that will enable people to progress to a level 2 qualification and beyond.

Facebook had added another Communications channel, but it was agreed a further more structured discussion was required to assess what more might be done. Paul W to discuss with MR and NC.

Paul W raised the possibility of an “open forum” to replace the Committee meeting  - say once a quarter. He had hoped Committee meetings would be seen as open and attract members. It was agreed to trial this in June. Paul St to advertise this. 

	PW
Paul St

	AOB
	i) a request had been received from a member for financial support to enter races overseas. This was a younger member who had a high chance of winning races. There was a wide ranging discussion covering issues of equity, the importance of the club supporting its best runners, what criteria might be used to justify such support, or indeed whether it was justified at all.  In conclusion it was agreed that from time to time an  achievement award may be appropriate, and it was for the Committee to determine the form that this took.
It was therefore agreed to award Tom Adams an outstanding achievement award. In this instance this would take the form of a cash award which would support entry to a specific race in Europe. The Committee agreed this would be to the value of £100 and be repayable if Tom left the club within 1 year.
	

	TDP
	April 3rd 8.40pm ILTSC (apologies Paul St)
	


REPORTS

Chairman

I write this fresh (exhausted!) from the Ilkley Harriers Away Weekend organised by Mark & Rebecca Mon-Williams. A great mix of people, racing, new experiences, and club camaraderie. We should do it again!

The social scene is bustling along, with the mid-February social talking about road-running (and eating pancakes), a very elegant-looking fell ladies' evening, plans in the pipeline for the March social (before we break until next October), and Andy Wolfenden already planning for his away runs. Time to also start thinking about a mid-summer social, maybe combined with the proposed 'track day'?

Four club members went to a Sport Maker evening - maybe more members would be interested in this Sport England initiative to motivate more people to help 'make sport happen' - to discuss.

Brian Sweet has lent some memorablia for the Sporting Ilkley exhibition in June. 

No news yet on the organisation of Leader in Running Fitness course mentioned in the newsletter, but a few members are certainly interested. 

And on the training front, there is much interest in Nikos's new sessions.

The Ilkley Moor fell race went very well, with compliments received, and has raised some revenue for the Club.  Also on the revenue front, Steve Weston organised our team of helpers for the Ilkley Beer Festival and that will benefit the Club financially too.

Back to race organisation, and plans are afoot for the aquathon, and the (June) Trail Race has entries coming in already!

Mens X/C 

Although coming towards the end of the season support for the Peco league is increasing with Tom Adams winning the Golden Acre fixture and was well supported by 16 senior men. 

Out of the 4 men entered for the National at Parliament Hill only 2 ran Dave Westhead finishing 653 and Pete Shields 1457 Both enjoyed the experience and with the race coming north next year perhaps we can field a team again like a few years ago. 

 

Men's Fell 
Well, where else to start for February than with Tom Adams destroying a

quality field to win the Ilkley Moor race in what by my reckoning, is

the 2nd fastest time ever! Simon Bailey still stands head and shoulders

above all others who have tread the course , and when he set the record

he was in the midst of a period of almost untouchable form, but Tom is

starting to show he can more than hold his own in elite company, and it

will be very interesting to see how he transfers his early season form

into the championships. I fancy he can do pretty well!!

Lee Morley has also been showing early season promise of a return to

consistent, injury-free running and he caught a flyer at the Rombalds

Stride, heading up a very large Ilkley contingent in finishing 3rd. He

also gained a top-10 finish at Ilkley Moor, where his form on the

descents was particularly impressive. 

The good turnouts (and performances) at Rombalds and also Wadsworth Trog

indicate we've got great potential for both the Three Peaks, and also

the longer Champs races. Ilkley Moor shows that we could be in line for

a good performance at Lad's Leap in March (short Champs race). We missed

out on the team prize at Ilkley by 1 point, so close yet again. I lost

about a minute due to carrying an injury from Rocky Valley onwards, and

without that we would have won comfortably so whilst I'm sat here

bitterly disappointed at what might have been, things at this stage are

loooking as bright as they have for a while on the men's side.

As ever we're looking good across the age group's depending on what

people have planned for the year. Nick Pearce & Ian Rowbotham are both

running well, Pete has the bit between his teeth, Norman Bush usually

appears for the bigger races in top form and hopefully we'll also have

others making a step up this year.

We've got younger runners coming through with Jack Wood returning from

injury, Will Buckton seems very keen despite being new to fell running,

and we had Adam & Ben Swinton racing at Ilkley Moor having progressed

through from the junior side. It would be nice if we can get some fast

younger runners through in the next year or 2 so that I can retire from

having to show Tom the way around the relays, my legs and lungs just

don't seem to appreciate the company they have to keep any more!!

Ladies Fell 
There were some admirable results from the ladies this month. Whilst not

strictly a fell race, the Rombald's Stride Challenge (22 miles) involved

routes over Ilkley and Baildon Moors and a stiff climb up the Chevin near

the end. Jann Smith finished 3rd lady (31st overall) in an astounding time

of 3hrs 17 mins. She was soon followed by Kate Archer, Helene Whittaker,

Jane McCarthy and Rebecca Mon-Williams, whilst Alison Bennett and I came

in at sub 3hr 50mins, with 24 other Ilkley ladies also completing the

event.

Alison Weston was 6th lady on the 20 mile Wadsworth Trog in difficult

wintry conditions.

Sally Morley, Emma Barclay and Kate Archer made up the winning ladies'

team at the Ilkley Moor Fell Race, in which 8 other Ilkley ladies ran.

Enough ladies have now come forward to take part in the 2 mixed teams we

have entered for the Calderdale Relay. We are just waiting for some men to

make up the second team now!

Another successful social evening of chat (running-related and otherwise)

and eating was held at the Ilkley Vaults on the 22nd Feb.

Several ladies have entered the first of the 2012 English Championships

races, namely 'Lads Leap', a short race near Glossop on March 17th.

Ladies Cross Country  

The PECO league moved nearer to home at Golden Acre Park Bramhope and at last we saw a strong turn out of 13 ladies. Emma Barclay let the team in with an excellent 5th place. She was superbly supported by Caz Farrow in 8th. Forgive me but i have not met Caz, never the less i hope she turns out for many more Cross Countries next season. It was good to see Alison Bennett return to racing form as 3rd Harriers in. As a team we returned to our "rightful" position, that is Ist team (albeit this year in the First Division) and also 1st Vets team. It was fantastic to see a range of ladies cutting their teeth at off road running, this being our main aim when promoting the PECO league. Lets hope we can repeat this at Otley Chevin on March 11th. 
 
No other news in February. No ladies took part in the National XC. A thankyou to Pete for his comprehensive race report.
Junior
In the Wharfedale Primary School XC league the 4th race took place on the 4th February just before the snow at Ashlands School - 450 children from Reception to Year 6 raced.  This Saturday it is the final individual race organised by All Saints School at the swimming pool and next weekend we are hosting the relays and presentation of awards at Nell Bank. In the PECO XC League event at Golden Acre Park we had 14 juniors race with 4 finishing in the first 5 in the one mile race with Euan Brennan winning it outright. 
The National XC was in London and 3 of our juniors made the long journey to compete. U13  Girls: Elizabeth Westhead was 289th and Francis Westhead and Euan Brennan (U13 boys) were 163rd and 226th respectively. 
Five of our athletes had their first indoor Track & Field meet of the season at Leeds. There were some fantastic performances with several PB's.  Roisin Ramage set two PB's in the 60m sprint and shot (ranks her no'1 U13 girl in Yorkshire) and Harry Maslen opened his season with two PB's - 1m.80 High Jump and 8.8 sec in the 60m hurdles. Daniel Judkowski also set a PB of 10m.24 in the shot. 
Finally on the fells it was the 10th running of the Ilkley Moor junior fell races where we had 155 competitors - 35 Junior Ilkley Harriers. We presented our annual Phil Dean trophies to the first boy and girl Ilkley Harrier in each age category and this years winners were: U10 - Ben Morley and Emily Elmes; U12 - Jacob Hellewell and Bethan Morley; U14 - Eddie Muirhead and Sarah Pickering; U16 Ruaridh Mon-Williams and Lucy Williamson. 
Volunteer of the month for January was Henry Websdale - a junior leader who helps at the Wednesday outdoor running session and for February it is Nick Spencer - a dad and ex High Jumper who has really developed and raised the standard of High Jumping within the club.  
